
Red Oak ISD District Advisory Committee 

May 6, 2021 

4:30 pm via Zoom 

Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Shondra Jones, Director of School and 

Family Services, with 20 members present on the Zoom link. After the welcome, the 

meeting began with a review of the approval of the District of Innovation Renewal Plan 

by Shondra Jones. The school board approved the DOI renewal plan unanimously on 

April 19, 2021. The plan is posted on the district website.  

Shondra Jones also reviewed the updated District Improvement Plan (DIP), and opened 

the floor for questions/comments. Melissa Sulak, the new Director of Assessment and 

Accountability, was introduced and will be instrumental in assisting the district and 

campuses in the revision of the DIP/CIPs next school year. 

Rachael Little, Coordinator for Secondary ELAR, reviewed a proposal for the state 

required 7th grade reading diagnostic instrument. Mrs. Little reviewed four reading 

instruments, and proposed a recommendation to the committee on Mindplay as the 

approved diagnostic reading instrument for 7th grade students. A poll was launched after 

the review for DAC members to vote on the recommendation as presented. The vote 

was 100% in favor of acquiring Mindplay for our 7th grade diagnostic reading instrument. 

Lynn Dockery, Director of Curriculum and Instruction, presented the professional 

development plan for August 2021, for elementary and secondary staff. No questions or 

concerns were noted. 

Superintendent Sanford presented remarks regarding the State of the District meetings 

held this week, along with another option to attend during the Chamber Meeting. She 

also discussed the two upcoming board meetings and some of the topics that would be 

discussed. 

Donny Lutrick, DAC member, expressed his thanks to the teachers for everything 

they’ve done during this pandemic, and throughout his son’s academic career in Red 

Oak ISD. Mr. Lutrick’s son will be graduating from Red Oak High School this June. 

The floor was opened for questions/comments.  

The next meeting is scheduled for September 2, 2021 at 4:30 pm, via Zoom, and will be 

our first meeting of the 2021-2022 school year. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:02 pm. 

 

 


